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Events 

 

 

 

 

Do you have a small business or crafting 

hobby? 

The Saturday Market is back for the 2023 season. The 

first event will be held June 24th, 2023 at Maude’s, at 

Porter Boone Park.  

The first event is the same date as Superhero Carnival, 

which will provide extra community visibility for the 

vendors.  

The city still has spaces open for vendors. As a vendor 

you receive an area for a pop up tent for the day. From 

9am-3pm people are able to shop.  

If you are interested in becoming a 

vendor, please go to the city website 

www.aumsville.us or use the QR code 

below and turn in the application form 

to City Hall.  

Arbor Day 2023 

Aumsville Elementary 

      Thank you City of Aumsville! 

We're so grateful for the gift of 12 trees that now 

line the street in front of Aumsville Elementary 

School! The Arbor Day celebration was a great 

chance to have our students hear about the 

importance of trees, and partner with the city to 

have these new trees planted. Not only that, but 

the city donated saplings that we gave out to all 

the students to plant at home or somewhere 

special to them. What a great support the city is 

to our schools, and what a great partnership we 

celebrate! We hope to see you at our end of the 

year events as we celebrate a great year in our 

schools. 

-Gregg Koskela, Communications Director 

 Cascade School District 
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Events 

The Superhero Carnival is coming up fast this year! The city is inviting 

local businesses and community members to host a free carnival game booth. All the city requires 

the host to provide are 300-500 small prizes for the children. The city will provide the games. This 

is a free event for local children and families. The city will provide free popcorn and cotton candy, 

as well as capes for children that did not have costumes. Use the QR code to fill out the online form 

to host a booth!  
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Police Chief Damian Flowers 
spoke at a recent meeting. He 
talked about his law enforcement 
career and described the 
operating procedures of the 
Aumsville Police Department.   
 A recent visitor to 
Aumsville displayed his 
presidential autograph collection.  
This is a very specialized and 
expensive hobby.  Signatures have 
to be authenticated.  The two best-
known American firms that do 
this work are both in 
Massachusetts.  Apparently, they 

are aware of every document 
signed by George Washington and 
the other early presidents. The 
signatures that pass all the tests 
are certified as authentic. This 
process weeds out signatures by 
assistants acting on behalf of the 
president.   Small pieces of paper 
are removed from lengthy, non- 
vital documents.  These name-
bearing bits of paper are encased 
in blocks of clear acrylic-like 
material, which protect the 
signatures from exposure to light, 
moisture and handling.   
 On Saturday, April 1st, 
AHS opened its 2023 museum 
season.  Visitors, thus far, have 
included young students and their 
mother, new residents of 
Aumsville, and people who are 
related to Aumsville area 
residents of the past and present.  
The Cascade school annuals are 
always a great source of 
information for them. 

 A member has volunteered 
to update the obituary index and it 
will be available in the museum 
for public use.  Members are 
excited to announce that AHS has 
a Facebook Page, which will post 
the latest news.  Facebook fans 
can find it under AHS Museum 
and History Center.  AHS hopes 
readers will "like" the page. 
 
 AHS will meet on 
Thursday, June 8th.  Snacks will 
be available at 6 pm and the 
meeting will begin at 6:30.  
Through October the museum will 
be open on Saturdays, 11 am until 
2 pm, except for some holiday 
weekends.  Visits can also be 
made by appointment.   Please call 
Ted Shepard at 503-749-2744. 

Aumsville Historical Society 

Newsletter Coordinator: Hayley Brewster Editor: Ron Harding  
Advertising in the newsletter does not reflect any direct or implied endorsement by the City of Aumsville.  Ad deadline—10th of the month prior to publication. 
The City of Aumsville does not, and shall not, discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion (creed), gender, gender expression, age, national origin 
(ancestry), disability, marital status, sexual orientation, or military status, in any of its activities or operations. The city is an equal opportunity employer. 

Aumsville Rural Fire  District 

Good day, neighbor!   

This is my last letter to you as the 

Fire Chief for the Aumsville Rural 

Fire District.  I have filled the 

position since April 10, 2017, 

initially as an interim measure 

that somehow lasted until present day.  The Board of Directors is 

in the process of selecting a replacement for the position.   

The 2023-2024 budget was approved by the Budget Committee 

on May 13th, and will be adopted with minor adjustments at the 

June Board meeting.  The Fire District maintains a minimal 

budget that has not required additional levy funds since 2016.  

The Fire District is in sound financial condition. 

This early dry spell does not bode well for the fire season.  Please 

use caution when burning yard debris, using barbeques, or 

recreational fire pits.   

Stay Safe, my friends.  It has been a pleasure serving you.   

Roy Hari, Fire Chief 
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DEPARTMENT MESSAGE: 

The reserves worked a total of 22 hours during the month of April: 22 

volunteer hours and 0 paid hours. 

On April 14th, Chief Flowers and Marion County Sheriff’s Deputy, Pedro De 

Laviesca, did a presentation on the operation of the Aumsville Police 

Department for the Spanish speaking residents that have children that attend 

the Aumsville Elementary School.  They also had a Q&A session, that was a 

success. We would like to thank the Sheriff’s Office for sending one of their 

Deputies to assist with this. 

On April 22nd, Officer Jones and Officer Robinson attended the KinderFest 

Event in Sublimity.  It was a register event for Kindergarten.  We assisted by 

handing out safety materials and hanging out with the families to answer any 

questions.   

We had to say goodbye to Officer Jones this month as April 29th was his last 

working day here at the Aumsville Police Department.  He has moved on to a 

new chapter of his career by working with the Marion County Sheriff’s Office.  

We will still see him working in the  area, but he will be wearing a different 

uniform.  Congrats Officer Jones on the new position.   

April 2023 Monthly Police Report 

Calls for Service # 

Assist Other-Turner PD 1 

Assist Other-Fire  2 

Assist Other-DHS 10 

Assist Other-MCSO 6 

Assist Other-Stayton PD 3 

Assist Other-Other 2 

Citizen Contact 15 

Area Check  1 

Welfare Check 5 

Suicide / Attempt 0/1 

Motor Vehicle Crash 3 

Traffic Complaint 4 

Civil Dispute 5 

False Alarm 6 

Noise Complaint 14 

Traffic Stops 70 

Traffic Assist 3 

Suspicious Person/Vehicle/ 22 

Animal Complaint 7 

Abandoned Vehicles 5 

Ordinance Violation 6 

Property: Found/Lost/Seized 2 

Person:  Missing/Found 1 

Death Investigation 1 

EDP Emotionally Distressed Person 2 

Juvenile Problem 1 

Total 198 

Crime # Arrested  

Theft 1 0 

Criminal  

Mischief 

1 0 

Fraud 4 0 

Warrant Arrest 3 3 

Menacing 1 1 

Total 10 4 

Traffic Violation City County 

Driving Uninsured 6 0 

Driving While Suspended 4 0 

No Operator’s License 4 0 

Fail to Carry Proof of In-

surance 

2 0 

No Motorcycle  

Endorsement 

1 0 

Speed Racing 1 0 

Fail to Obey Traffic Con-

trol Dev. 

2 0 

Fail to Drive Within a 

Lane 

1 0 

Driving While Using Cell 

Phone 

2 0 

Fail to Register Vehicle 1 0 

Fail to Renew Registration 1 0 

Operation without  

mudflaps/fenders 

1 0 

Total 26 0 
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SHOUT OUT! 

If you have a “shout-out” you’d like to give to an Aumsville neighbor, send an email to the newsletter 

coordinator, Hayley Brewster. Requests may be sent via email to hbrewster@aumsville.us 

Public Notice   
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Public Works  

Backflow testing is required by 
state law 

Backflow testing is an important public health 
water safety standard.  I’ve been told by more than 
one person that the inspectors are a money racket 
for them and the city. Well, it is not a money-
grabbing program for the either. In fact, the cost to 
have Backflow Specialists that are trained to 
identify plumbing-related hazards, hydraulics and 
proper placement of approved backflow assemblies 
to protect the public water supply is relatively low 
compared to hiring a plumber. The city doesn’t get 
any money from backflow inspection. We have to 
administer this for free.  

  

Irrigation systems are usually underground 
plumbing with sprinkler heads that can be 
contaminated with a lot of different chemicals, 
such as pesticides and fertilizers. Animal waste, 
bugs, larva, worms, etc. can also make a way into 
an irrigation system. This water has the potential 
to flow into our public water supply in certain 
conditions. This is the reason the federal, state, and 
city governments require backflow prevention on 
irrigation systems.  

 Today, the city tracks over 462 backflow 
assemblies. It takes ¼ of a full-time employee’s 
time to keep up with inspections and making sure 
all these backflow assemblies are tested every year. 
Reminders, second notices, shut off letters, paper, 
envelopes, and postage as well as the cities time, 
and the city does not make a penny back on it.  It is 
so important to keep our city water safe for all. 
That’s what it’s all about. 

  

If you have installed an irrigation system without 
backflow protection, you are putting yourself and 
others, in your community, at risk of water 
contamination. So, if you did, you need to make it 
right. I’m NOT here to be the “Bad Guy”, I am here 
so you can have the information you need to make 
it right. Please feel free to give me a call and see 
what you need to do to prevent a potential 
incident.   

  

Steve Oslie, Public Works Director 

soslie@aumsville.us, 503-749-1185 

Why We Ask You to Apply for a 

“Type A” Permit with the City  

The Purpose of Building Permits, no matter what 

kind of job you’re completing, it’s important that 

you have the right building permits to do it.  

The city does not charge for a “Type A” permit, 

but if a permit involves electrical, mechanical, or 

structural work, a Marion County Building Permit 

may be required. The city helps facilitate this 

process.  

Safety: The main purpose of any building, 

structure or electrical permits is to ensure safety. 

By enforcing proper safety standards, you and 

other occupants of a space have a better chance to 

avoid any accidents or issues during the 

construction process.  

Save You Money: Many people are swayed away 

from proper residential building permits because 

of the lengthy process, but it could cost much 

more in the long run. We can process a “Type A 

Permit” usually in a day or two. Below are 

examples of what the city checks for:  

• There may be a utility easement on your 

property you are not aware of.  

• Setbacks from property lines.  

• Size and height restrictions for accessory 

structures and fences.  

• Number of structures allowed.  

• Architectural requirements.  

If you build a shed, add concrete, or add on to 

your house and it does not meet the city 

development code, you will have to move or 

remove the project.  

 

Steve Oslie, Public Works Director 
soslie@aumsville.us, 503-749-1185 

mailto:soslie@aumsville.us
mailto:soslie@aumsville.us
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Parade Entry Form 
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The following may not be complete minutes from these meetings. You can find the full approved minutes on our 

website at www.aumsville.us/city-council. 

Aumsville City Council Minutes 

May 8, 2023 City Council Minutes 

Mayor Angelica Ceja called the 
meeting to order at 7:00PM.  
Present in-person were Mayor 
Angelica Ceja, Councilors Scott 
Lee, Della Seney, Katie Wallace, 
Douglas Cox and Walter Wick.  
Council absent:  Nico Casarez.  
Staff present:  City Administrator 
(CA) Ron Harding, Assistant 
Public Works Director (APWD) 
Matthew Etzel and City Clerk Traci 
Nichols.   

NEW BUSINESS:   
TAG: Integrator of Record – A 
request for proposals was sent out 
a few months ago to find an 
integrator of record. This is an 
entity that handles the City’s 
telemetry work for the Wastewater 
Treatment systems and all the 
City’s monitoring and automation. 
There is a lot of computer logic 
going into the systems used, and 
having one company with backups 
of the City’s systems is very 
helpful. If something happened in 
the middle of the night, the City 
could call TAG who could remotely 
troubleshoot problems within the 
systems. TAG was the only entity 
who responded to the request for 
proposals, and Council 
unanimously voted in favor of 
authorizing the City Administrator 
to enter into contract with them. 

Boone Well #3 and Mill Creek 
Well #1 Drilling Project – The City 
identified Porter Boone Park and 
Mill Creek Park as sites for 2 new 
City municipal wells. The project 
was sent out for bids, and the low 
bidder was Jones Drilling 
Company. Drilling would be done 
in Porter Boone Park through the 
summer, and hopefully end by the 
fall or winter. Drilling in Mill 
Creek Park can be done in the 
winter because it’s closer to the 
asphalt. The City transferred some 
water rights that were no longer 
beneficial in order to drill the new 
wells. Council unanimously voted 
in favor of awarding the project to 
Jones Drilling Company.    

CITY ADMINISTRATOR 
REPORT:  CA Harding reminded 
Council of the Budget Committee 
meeting the next evening. He 
indicated he would like to 
complete the budget process in 
one meeting, following the City’s 
previous trend.  CA Harding 
advised Council the budget would 
be brought before Council for 
adoption on June 12.  CA Harding 
advised Council of an Executive 
Session on May 11th which would 
be a quick discussion on where the 
City is in contract negotiations, 
and to obtain guidance from 
Council on where to go from there. 
CA Harding said there were 

several actions going forward from 
now until the end of June: 
multiple ordinances, Park Master 
Plan updates and several 
contracts.  CA Harding encouraged 
Council to think of names for Corn 
Festival Grand Marshal and 
submit those to Staff. 

MAYOR/COUNCIL REPORTS 
AND INITIATIVES:  Mayor Ceja 
and Councilor Seney had gone to 
the Ways and Means Committee 
meeting to speak on the City’s 
capital funding request. They had 
already spoken in a different 
meeting the Wednesday prior, so 
were not called to speak. They had 
submitted the community letter of 
support with citizen names and 
addresses.  Mayor Ceja was 
impressed with the response from 
the community in signing the 
petition. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER: 
Councilor Wallace attended an 
event with a great community 
response. Councilor Seney said the 
Arbor Day event at the elementary 
school went well. Tree saplings 
had been handed out to students 
during the event, and many 
families reported back on where 
they had planted the trees.  

Mayor Ceja adjourned the meeting 
without prejudice at 7:17PM.  

Utility Rate Change Effective July 1st, 2023 

Annual cost of service adjustments to water and 

sewer rates take effect as of July 1st, 2023. Base 

rates for water will be increased by 5% and sewer by 

8%. The Public Safety Fee (PSF) remains unchanged 

at this time.  
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June 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

    

 

 

 1   
    Planning 

  Commission 

        6pm   

2 

  Blood Drive 

    10-3:30pm 

3 

 

4 5 

   City Council 

         7pm 

 

6 

 

7 8  
  Mama’s Market 

        12-4pm 

Historical Society  

Meeting 6:00pm 

9 10 

11 

 

12 

 

13 14 

      Flag  

      Day 

15  

      Planning 

    Commission 

           6pm 

16 17  Bethel 

      Baptist 

Clothing Closet  

10AM-12PM 

18 

 

19 

City Council 

7pm 

 

20 21  

Exchange 

Club  6pm 

22 

     
 Mama’s Market 

        12-4pm 

 

23 

       Tag  

       Day 

24 Saturday 

    Market 9-3pm 

  Superhero 

Carnival 12-3pm 

25 

 

26 

  Meter Read 

         Day 

27 

       SHUT  
   OFF  DAY 

28 

 

29 30  

COMMUNITY HAPPENINGS 
Mama’s Community Market : *New Schedule*  
2nd and 4th Thursdays 12-4 PM, Aumsville 
Pentecostal Church, 10153 Mill Creek Rd. 971-719
-5665 

Bethel Baptist Church Clothing Closet: Clothing 
from newborn through 2X, open the 3rd Saturday 
of each month from 10:00 AM through Noon at 
Bethel Baptist Church.  

Awana Club: Preschool-6th grade. Meets every 
Wednesday 6:30 PM at Bethel Baptist Church, 645 
Cleveland St. 

Blood Drives:  June 2nd, 10-3:30pm 
490 Church Street Aumsville, Oregon. 

Aumsville Museum: The museum is open 
Saturdays, 11-2pm. To visit by appointment 
outside scheduled hours please phone Ted Shepard 
@ 503-749-2744.  

LOOKING FOR A VOLUNTEER   

OPPORTUNITY? 

City of Aumsville Event Volunteers 
https://www.aumsville.us/
community/page/be-volunteer 
 
Aumsville Exchange Club 
https://www.facebook.com/
AumsvilleExchangeClub/ 
aumsvilleexchange@gmail.com  
 
Aumsville Rural Fire Protection District 
https://www.aumsvillefire.org/volunteering 
503-749-2894 
 
Mama’s Community Market 

https://www.facebook.com/

MamasCommunityMarket 

971-719-5665  

Aumsville CERT mcem@co.marion.or.us  

mailto:aumsvilleexchange@gmail.com
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